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Purpose:

The purpose of this memo is to present my analysis of the graphics and design of your article entitled “How Lock Picking Works” which can be found on your web site at http://www.howstuffworks.com/lock-picking.htm. This assessment is based upon the guidelines presented in Chapter 13 of Mike Markel’s Technical Communication.

Summary:
1. Placement of graphics is good.

2. I feel that the photographs need better lighting.

3. The computer-generated animations are excellent.

Discussion:

Here is my assessment of the graphics compared to the standard.

1. The placement of the graphics works well in the body of the text. They are used to both break up the monotony of plain textual description and help the reader visualize the internals of a lock mechanism. All are pointed out clearly in the text of the description.

2. The photographs, while placed well and informative, have some shadows that can make it hard to see the details of what is shown in them. In particular, the two photographs on ‘page 3’ showing the pins at different levels in the housing are difficult to distinguish because the angle of the shadows.

3. The computer-generated animations are excellent. They really help the reader understand the process of the lock mechanism using both a key and a pick. The use of contrasting colors helped to identify each part of a complex concept. Also, your accurate labeling aids the reader’s understanding.

Action:

I am recommending you consider hiring a professional photographer to retake the photographs. However, with respect to the budget that may be a constraint, I would suggest a retake of only those photographs that display the details of the lock mechanism.

Please let me know if I can help in any way.
